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As we look back together at the 2015-2016 school year, it is a time to celebrate and highlight some great events and 

achievements by our staff, students and community. Some highlights include: the musical performances of the CarneGlee 

Choir, the School Barbeque and Fun Fair, Welcome to Kindergarten Night, Eco-Club, Maytime Melodies, Talent Show, athletic 

teams, Student Leadership Team, Peace Tree Club, International Club, Music Alive, Math Nights, Winter and Spring Concerts 

and all the hard work of our staff, students, parents and community members every day!  Without the collective energy of 

everyone involved at Herbert H. Carnegie Public School, we could not do it without you!  If you are leaving us or are moving, we 

wish you all the best.  

We celebrated our outstanding grade 8’s at Graduation on June 23rd. CONGRATULATIONS to our Grade Eight graduates. 

We would like to thank the Grade Eight graduating class for all of their work and leadership throughout their time here at 

Herbert H. Carnegie Public School. We wish them all the best in their future endeavours! We know they will make us proud! 

Our gratitude goes to our caring and capable School Office Team: our Elementary Office Administrative Assistant Ms. 

Antinucci, our Office Administrative Assistants Mrs. Theoharis and Ms. Kimel and our caretakers Mr. Alati, Mr. Guppy, Mr. 

Myers,  Mr. Romanelli and Mr. Searle, who do so much to create a safe and happy environment in which to work and to learn.  

We would also like to thank the School Assistant Team who come every lunch hour to supervise our students. You are all such 

valued individuals.  

There will be some staff changes in September 2016.  We welcome the return of Mrs. Di Placido and Mr. Manga. We bid 

farewell and thank Mrs. Davies, Ms. Frank, Mrs. Hildebrandt, Mrs. McEachern, Miss Robinson, Mrs. Theoharis, Ms. Sidana and 

Mrs. Waller as they continue their careers at other York Region schools. We wish Ms. Jimenez well as she awaits the birth of 

her child. We wish Mr. Yao a good year off and wish him well in his next placement as a Vice Principal and welcome Mrs. Joanne 

Frank as our new Vice Principal. We congratulate Mr. Derakshande on his promotion to Vice-Principal of Glen Shields Public 

School. We thank all of you for what you have done for the students, staff and Carnegie community.  

The fine work in Literacy and Numeracy, woven together with Modern Learning, as well as all the extras that the staff 

provide is possible because of the talented teachers and staff at our school who care deeply about our students. 

Thank you to our School Council for their ongoing support and hard work to provide your children with many different         

opportunities that range from Hot Lunches to Movie Nights. Their work in organizing the Barbeque and Fun Fair was    

outstanding and ensured a good time was had by all.  In addition, we thank the School Council for the support they have given 

to our Grade Eight graduates.  

Best wishes for a safe and relaxing summer from the school staff.  It has been our privilege to be part of such a great school 

and we thank you for all your support and for sending us your wonderful children.   

Mrs. S. MacRae                                                   Mr. S. Yao 

Principal                                                              Vice-Principal 

See You Tuesday, September 6th, 2016 

JUNE 2016 



Herbert H. Carnegie September Information 

 

Start Dates 

All students in Grades SK—8 begin Tuesday, September 6, 2016. 

JK students will come for 100 minutes on Tuesday, September 6th.  

All JK students will attend full-time on Wednesday, September 7th.  

First Day Routine 

 

 8:00 - Students assemble outside on the playground pavement, lined up by grade, where signs are posted. 

Teachers will meet students outside with class lists.  Students will then line up with their teachers. 

 8:15 - Bell rings and students enter the building.  Parents say good-bye outside! 

 9:55-10:15 - Recess 

 11:55-12:55 - Lunch 

 12:55 - Afternoon instruction begins 

 2:35 - Dismissal.  Students must be picked up promptly! 

 

Summer Office Schedule 

 Our school office will open on  

Monday, August 29th, 2016 at 7:30 a.m.  

The school office closes at 3:30 p.m.  
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 Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 

Re: Class Placement for September 2016 

You will note that your child’s placement has not been included on their final report card.    

The staff are working diligently to organize our classes to provide the best program for each child, and to comply 

with the maximum class size allowed.   

While we understand that you may wish to know your child’s class placement before the start of school, our 

enrolment may change significantly between now and the first day of school. Therefore, you will be informed of 

your child’s class placement on their first day of attendance in September. 

As part of our organization, we will have several straight grade classes and some combined grade classrooms. 

Combined classes group children from two consecutive grades (e.g., Grades 3 and 4) into one classroom. We do 

this for many reasons that include organizing classes to meet school needs and combining grades to balance class 

size. For more information about combined classrooms, visit www.edu.gov.on.ca. 

Please note that there may be changes prior to the end of September 2016 (class sizes will be reported to the 

Ministry of Education). We will keep you informed of any changes to your child’s class placement should the need 

arise. 

If you have any questions regarding the Primary Class Size Reduction strategy, please visit the Ministry of 

Education’s website at: www.edu.gov.on.ca and search for “Primary Class Size.” 
 

Sincerely,       
 

Mrs. S. MacRae                                                             Mr. S. Yao  

Principal                                  Vice-Principal               

http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/
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School Assistants 

School assistants provide supervision inside while the students are eating their lunch in the classrooms, and 

outside on the playground while the children are at play. This is a paid position ($11.97 per hour), requiring one 

hour of work per day. Requirements include a Police Vulnerable Sector Check by the York Region Police and a 

statement of good health from your family doctor. If you are interested in this position, or know someone who 

would be interested, please contact the school office the last week of August. 

Message from our Trustee (Linda Aversa) 

As the school year comes to a close, I would like to thank you for all that you have done to help make this school 

year a successful one for our students. 

We share a common goal - to give our young people every opportunity to reach their full potential, and we all have 

a role to play in supporting that goal.  However you choose to get involved, your engagement and support make a 

difference. We know that good schools become better schools when they are connected with families.   

Thanks to the ongoing efforts of our students, families, staff members and community partners, we are creating 

a welcoming, caring and inclusive learning environment that fosters student achievement and well-being. 

As we move into summer, I encourage you to seek out opportunities to continue and complement the learning that 

takes place throughout the school year.  That could mean taking a nature walk, visiting a museum or reading a 

book.  Whatever your plans are over the next few months, I hope you have a safe, relaxing and enjoyable summer. 

Message from our School Council 

On behalf of school council we would like to thank you for a great year!  We had a blast organizing the Pumpkin 

Decorating Contest, Crazy Hat & Sock Day, BINGO Night, 2 Movie Nights, BBQ & Fun Fair, Grade 8 Graduation 

Reception, various seasonal decorations in the school foyer, Freezies for Track & Field / Grade 1-3 Play Days, and 

working with Student Council to make Spirit Days "sweeter" selling Terra Cotta Cookies throughout the year. 

Your participation and support in our Hot Lunch Programs have funded new technology for our school, 5 new iPads, 

Scientists in the School Workshops (Gr. 1-7), pedometers (Gr. 5), Raz-Kids Online Reading Program (K-2), 2 

basketball nets, Triple Hoop Game System, a theatre Production of Peter Pan (JK/SK), new books for the library, 

book room & classroom libraries, new music instruments, new sports uniforms, tent & flags, graduation plaques, 

photo booth rental & favours (Gr. 8), subsidizing taxis for student transportation to events, French Day and field 

trip excursions for our students.   

Hats off to our 2015/2016 School Council - Julia K., Teresa S., Herman M., Jane W., Lindsay W., Bandana M., 

Shweta K., Sandra A., Nirusha M., Nadia W., Michal B., Melanie P., Ekta C., Dalete K., Pooja D., Melanie G and our 

incredible staff at Herbert H. Carnegie...... without you, this would not be possible!  

A special thank you to the following vendors who contributed to our Fun Fair this year: State Farm Insurance 

(Jeff Wright), Pedal Head (Toronto), Glama Gal (Vaughan), Carpet Villa (Rhonda Ber), Mr. Sub, Astoria Greek 

(Aurora), Vaughn Children's Dentistry, Young Rembrandts and Mad Science. 

Have a safe & fun summer… See you in September! 

Catherine F. & Milli P. 

Co-Chairs, H. H. C. School Council  






